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The year has flown by, it has been great.  I look forward to seeing every one at 
our May 18 meeting.  This will be our election meeting.  It will be at JCI 
headquarters.  Please more information in this newsletter. 
 
I want to thank Jim Pendleton for all his hard work we finished last quarter at 
growth.  Thanks to everyone who helped.  We welcome eight members into 
our organization.  So please make some those new faces welcome when you see 
them at upcoming events. The next dues billings should be come out shortly.  
Please let us know as soon as possible after receiving, this will make Jim and the 
teams job a lot easier thanks for your support. 
 
I hope to several of you at the Region 6 meeting in Watertown SD April 12-14.  
We will be making our bid for the Spring meeting in 2014 at this meeting.  All 
support will be appreciated.  Jim has done a great job putting our bid together. 
 
Look forward to seeing everyone soon.  Keep on Honoring Our Promises 
Everyday. 

 

Michele Burnett Emmerich #60635 
President, , 2012-2013 
Missouri JCI Senate 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT: 

2012-2013 Missouri  
JCI Senate Officers 
 

President 
Michele Burnett Emmerich  
#60635     
23214 Prairie Valley Ave 
Salisbury MO 65281 
660-676-2188 
micheleburn@yahoo.com 
 
Vice President 
Susan Hatcher  
#58143 
532 Woodlyn Crossing 
Ballwin, MO 63021 
s-hatcher@sbcglobal.net 
 
Treasurer 
Jim Pendleton   
#40286 
6502 W 133rd Terrance 
Overland Park KS 66209 
jpendletonjr40286@yahoo.com 
 
Secretary  
Jim Pendleton   
#40286 
6502 W 133rd Terrance 
Overland Park KS 66209 
jpendletonjr40286@yahoo.com  

 
Chairman of the Board 
Deb Rothweiler  
#65300 
2806 Marsh Avenue 
Hannibal MO 63401 
jci65300@yahoo.com 

Missouri  JCI  Senate  
Newsletter  

4th Quarter 2012-2013 Volume 37, Issue 4 

April 2013 

1st  4th Quarter newsletter deadline 

12th  -  14th  Region VI Spring Meeting, Watertown, SD 

30th  JCI & Nothing But Nets Cardinals Game (see page 5) 

May 2013 

18th  Missouri JCI Senate Spring Meeting (see page 7) 

June 2013 

16th  -  20th U.S. JCI Senate Year End National Meeting 

July 2013 

20th  Fun In the Sun Social (see page 6) 

April 2014 

10th  -  13th  Proposed date of Region VI Spring Meeting 

SAVE THE DATES!!!! 
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INTENT TO RUN FOR OFFICE 
Dear MO JCI Senators: 
 Please be advised of my intent to run for the 
office of President of the Missouri JCI Senate for the 
fiscal year 2013-2014.  To the best of knowledge, I 
have met all requirements for the office of President 
of the Missouri JCI Senate.  Should I be elected, my 
plan of action will be presented at the May meeting.  
 If you would be interested in serving on next 
year’s team should I be elected, please contact me at 
the phone number or email below soon.   If you are 
interested in running for office, please contact one of 
our Future Directions team – Deb Rothweiler, 

Dwayne Cartee, Earl Sawyer or Randy Johnson.  
 Please know that I would be excited to con-
tinue the excellent traditions of MO JCI Senate if 
given the chance to lead the organization next year. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Susan K. Hatcher 
Senator #58143 
(314) 570-0482 
s-hatcher@sbcglobal.net 

FROM THE SECRETARY/TREASURER: 

 Hope everyone has survived the multiple winter 
blasts the past several weeks, and that it finally starts 
to show signs of spring around here! 
  
Not a lot of activities the past few months, but the 
two Super Bowl parties were outstanding.  Thanks 
to all those involved in running these 
programs.  They were well attended, and needed 
funds were raised for two of our favorite programs 
in the Camp and Access Day. 
  
A good contingent attended the US JCI Senate Mid 
Year Meeting in San Diego, and we had a good 
crowd at our state meeting the week before at the 

Lake.  Hope everyone is planning on attending our 
next meeting in Chesterfield in May.  Lots of 
important business to discuss, as well as elections 
for next year.  A reminder to our candidates - 
please send your letter of intent to me (your 
current Secretary) as soon as possible.  If you have 
questions on this please let me know. 
  
As always, if you have any questions or comment as 
to anything going on, please contact one of your 
officers.  We look forward to seeing you soon at an 
upcoming Senate event. 
  
Jim Pendleton, Jr #40286 

We had a total of 178 applications; with the 
assistance of Donna and Dave Delaney we completed 
the judging. 
I would like to thank all the people who worked the 
Casino night in December for supporting the 
scholarship program. 
 
The winners will be receiving $250: 
 
2 National Winners: 
 
Tai Thrasher from Lamar MO Lamar High School 
Makenzie Smith from Jefferson City, MO Jefferson 
City High School 

 
2 Local Winners: 
 
Ashley Cartee from Jefferson City, MO Jefferson City 
High School 
Alexander Hudson from Washington, MO Washing 
High School 
 
 
Thanks 
Jackie Bax 

Missouri JCI Senate Scholarship Winners 2012-2013 
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The General Membership meeting at the Lake of the 
Ozarks – January 18-20, 2013 at the Country Club 
was very exciting with lots going on.  There was a 
room full of Senators at our meeting Saturday 
morning.  We had our National Chaplin Ray Anslie 
#44136 and his wife Melodie #69200 present as well 
as our own National Vice President Donna Delaney 
#55560 and her husband Dave (or Dan) #41230 in 
attendance.   President Michele’s #60635 
appointment of Treasurer Jim Pendleton #40286 was 
approved-Congratulations Jim.  Also, we are bidding 
the region meeting in Spring 2014 per the 
membership’s approval at the meeting.  There were 
several impromptu memorials for our Past Treasurer 
Lori Vincent #54021 including a moment of silence 
and words of friendship and words of gratitude from 
her husband – Past President Tim Vincent #54020.  
We raised over $150 at the meeting doing a 50/50 
for Alzheimer’s Association.  Thanks to Bernard 
Thompson #52497, winner who donated his half also 
to the association.  The hospitality refreshments 
provided by Christie #60650 and Ernie Lea #62494 
were beyond outstanding and provided a great 
opportunity to enjoy our fellow Senators company!  
The banquet that night saw Kristin Johnson and her 
beautiful family installed as the Missouri Jaycees 
President and first family for 2013!  Congratulations 
Kristin and the MO JCI Senate have your back and 
are here to help for the asking! 
  
In February, the two Super bowl parties (St. Louis and 
Jefferson City) were held with proceeds going to 
Wonderland Camp and Access Day respectively.  I 
attended the St. Louis area one after an afternoon at 
the Fox Theatre and was not surprised when nearly 
$500 was raised for the Camp.  Thanks to Mike 
Schaefer #67777 and Larry Kenney #32967 for once 
again making the St. Louis party outstanding and a fun 
time while helping the Kids.  Thanks to Mike Freeman 
#71360 and others who helped make the Jefferson 
City party so successful.  Looking forward to hearing 
how successful! 
 
Finally, the Senators in the West St. Louis County 
area are planning the annual meeting in May and have 

lots of activities planned. Thanks to Mary Sawyer 
#43930, Earl Sawyer #28243, Wendy Cox #69246 
and Stacey Rawls #63600 and all of the St. Louis 
West County Senators for planning a fun-filled 
weekend.  Friday, May 17, 2013 - Cardinal baseball 
with Missouri JCI Senate friends - “Budweiser Busch 
Bash Night” at the ballpark.  Saturday, May 18, 2013 – 
for the annual meeting we will be meeting at the 
world headquarters of JCI at 15645 Olive Blvd, 
Chesterfield, MO 63017.  This annual meeting entails 
the election of the officers for fiscal year beginning 
July 2013.   .  Lunch will be at your own expense at a 
restaurant nearby and includes wine tasting.  After 
lunch we may go to a nearby winery for an afternoon 
of fun and fellowship.   The day will culminate with 
dinner at a place to be selected, as we get closer to 
the date.  If you have a location you would like to 
suggest please feel free to share with Stacey Rawls 
#63600  staceyrawls@charter.net.   And finally, if you 
need a place to stay -  The Hampton Inn - 16201 
Swingley Road - $79 per night plus 15.175% 
tax.  Reservations need to be made by Earl Sawyer 
#28243 to get that rate at  maryearl@swbell.net or 
(636) 861-1547 prior to April 15, 2013.  We would 
love to see Senate families during the weekend and 
are welcome to attend the Baseball games and other 
events (other than meeting). 
Also, the dates and chairmen have been planned for 
New Year Senate events.   July 20 will be “Fun in the 
Sun” chaired by Ed Hart and August 10 will be 
Springfield Cardinals Baseball and Fun chaired by 
Randy Johnson #56636 and Mary Holden #57825.  
July 29-August 3 is the Jefferson City Jaycee Fair – the 
senate is planning to support the event with 
manpower, if needed but details are TBD – if anyone 
is interested in chairing the project, please let me 
know.  More details to come but please put the dates 
on your calendar, now and plan to attend some fun 
events.   
 
All the best, 
 
Susan Hatcher #58143 
Missouri JCI Senate Vice President  2012-2013 

PROGRAMMING FOR OUR PEOPLE 
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As I am writing this article, we are about a week and 
a half away from this year's Spring Region 6 Meeting 
in Watertown SD (not too late for you to 
attend).  As I am sure you are aware, the Missouri 
JCI Senate is presenting a bid at this meeting for 
next year's Spring Region 6 Meeting.  
  
Our own organization approved moving forward 
with the bid at our state meeting in January.  The 
meeting is proposed for the weekend of April 10-13, 
in Kansas City, at the Holiday Inn Stadium.  I know 
many of you are familiar with this location, as we 
have had a number of events at this hotel over the 
years.  Daily breakfast is included with your hotel 
registration. 
  
Once the bid is approved, we will be looking for 
help from everyone.  A lot of great activities are in 
the works for this event.  In addition to the regular 
schedule of events Friday evening thru Sunday 
morning, a number of optional activities are being 
made available.  These include optional Thursday 
night hospitality, a golf outing on Friday, and some 
sightseeing activities including possible trips to 
Hallmark/Crown Center area, Boulevard Brewery 
tours, and more.  If you have a suggestion for this 
area and could also help out, we would like to hear 
about it. 
  

There are still some things being worked on for 
Saturday evening.  These include a possible ball game 
(if the schedule cooperates), or perhaps a trip to the 
College Basketball Experience along with a dinner at 
one of our favorite BBQ establishments! 
  
A number of people have volunteered to help 
already, and I am appreciative of that.  We will need 
help with hospitality, registration, sightseeing, travel 
arrangements, etc.  One of the things we have done 
in the past has been to ask our members to help 
with beverage donations.  Any help in this regard 
will be appreciated.  We will also be promoting the 
event at other Senate functions around the Region, 
and perhaps at some national meetings as 
well.  Think of that as a longer "Visitation" road trip 
like we did in the old days! 
  
Much more info on this will continue to be 
forthcoming.  We are looking forward to hosting 
this event, and continue in the tradition of great 
meetings hosted by the Missouri Senate.  We want 
you to be involved.  If you have questions or 
suggestions, please let me know. 
  
Jim Pendleton, Jr # 40286 
Spring 2014 Region 6 Meeting Chair 

Bid for Region 6 Spring 2014 Meeting 

Jack Eggman, WMA 1949 through 1957 

John “Jack” Eggman to be inducted into the St. Louis 

Tennis Hall of Fame 

We have just learned that John “Jack” Eggman, Wen-
tworth Military Academy Midget Basketball player, Indian 
Dancer, High School & College Letterman and member 
of the Wentworth Athletic Hall of Fame will be inducted 

in the St. Louis Tennis Hall of Fame. 

  

Jack was instrumental in organizing the effort to build 
tennis courts in all parts of greater St. Louis and sur-
rounding areas enabling youth from all backgrounds to 

learn and play the game of tennis. He was most effective 
while serving as “Tennis Chairman” of the St. Louis Jun-
ior Chamber of Commerce.  In 2008, Jack authored a 
book, The Roots of Tennis which was deemed one of 

the best historical sports book written. 

  

We lost Jack suddenly in 2010 but we know this honor 
would bring him tremendous happiness. The induction 

ceremony will take place in May. 

 

Submitted by: 

Al McCormick #32181  

Blast From The Past 
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 Greetings JCI Senate Friends, 
  
The Season of Red has returned and what better way 
to show your Cardinal support then by taking in a 
game at the ballpark and supporting a good cause all 
in one! 
  
Join JCI and Nothing But Nets in watching the St. 
Louis Cardinals battle the Cincinnati Reds this April. 
Each ticket purchased not only buys your entry to the 
game but includes an insecticide-treated bed net that 
will be sent to Africa to protect a family of up to four 
from Malaria! 
  
Date: April 30, 2013 @ 6:00 pm 
Where: Busch Stadium 
Price: $30 per ticket/ $50 for 2 tickets 
Why: To support the cardinals and a good cause!! 

  
So how do I order my tickets?? 
  
You can either purchase online at: www.jci.cc/event/
stl2013 or make your reservation and payment with 
Earl Sawyer at esawyer@jci.cc. You can also email 
Earl with any further questions you have.  If you 
would like to invite other friend and family to join us 
please feel free to share the information.  We have 
several hundred tickets available. 
  
So buy a ticket and save a life today (Freese would 
want you too)!! 
  
(Feel free to spread the word about this awesome 
opportunity to make an impact!) 

JCI & NOTHING BUT NETS CARDINALS GAME 

Greetings JCI Senators!!  I am so proud to announce 
the great accomplishments for the Missouri Jaycees.   
 
Developed from the JCI/MACA partnership, please 
welcome the Riverbend Jaycees!!  Whoo-Hoo!!  
They are based out of New Madrid (Region 8).   I 
was very fortunate to be able to attend their first 
official organizational meeting along with Randy 
Johnson, JCI Field Director in Missouri (aka JCI 
Senator #56636…and more importantly, my 
husband), and Travis Bickings, Oran Chapter 
President.  The meeting ran extremely well!  They 
had an agenda, started with the pledge of allegiance, 
allowed speaking time for me, Randy and Travis, 
held officer elections and swearing in of new 
officers, new member inductions, and we ended 
with the Creed.  We even got them to pinky up 
during the Creed!! 
 
The other great news is that the State of Missouri is 
the Top Growth State (+26) in the Nation for 
March 2013!!  This would not have been possible 
without this chapter extension.  I am very thankful 

for the efforts of my husband Randy, JCI, my state 
team, and especially to those new members in New 
Madrid who bring a renewed presence of passion 
and excitement.  Our goal is to continue to grow 
this organization and have as much FUN as possible 
doing it!!  
 
Next we are holding an April Membership Drive…
Jaycees have a unique opportunity to add more 
young people to our chapters by offering the first 
year of membership for ONLY $40! NO LIMIT! 
Help us pass along the news of this wonderful 
opportunity! 
 
Many thanks for your continued love and support!!   
 
Yours in Jaycees, 
Kristen Johnson 
92nd State President 
Missouri Jaycees 
 
“Let The Fun Begin!” 

2013 Missouri Jaycees President 
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Saturday, May 18, 2013 we will be meeting at the world headquarters of JCI.  If you haven’t visited the 
building yet, this will be your opportunity to combine that experience with attending the annual meeting of 
the Missouri JCI Senate.  President Michelle will be presiding at the meeting.  After the business meeting we 
will be electing 2013-14 officers.  If you are interested in being an officer talk with DeWayne Cartee or Earl 
Sawyer prior to that meeting.  You can also write a letter of intent and send to Secretary/Treasurer Jim 
Pendleton. 
  
Lunch will be at your own expense at the newly redecorated Press Box now Scarecrow.  The restaurant is 
located at 1095 Chesterfield Parkway. 
Check the website for menu selections.  www.scarecrowstl.com/menu.html  Due to time and cost we will be 
doing a wine tasting at Scarecrow instead of Chandler Vineyard.  Cost will be $10 for five two ounce pours.  
However, to to this we must have accurate numbers of those attending lunch and those interested in doing 
the wine tasting. 
Deadline for lunch and wine tasting is May 1.  You do not have to do the wine tasting just because you are 
part of the lunch group. 
 
Sixty Senators, spouses and friends will be enjoying Cardinal baseball on Friday, May 17, 2013.  I will be 
mailing the tickets to everyone within the next couple weeks.  If you did not purchase tickets with the group 
and you are interested in going to the game check with the Cardinals for tickets in Section 268.  I feel sure 
that people will probably be willing to trade tickets and allow you to sit near the rest of us. 
 
The Hampton Inn - 16201 Swingley Road - $79 per night plus 15.175% tax.  Reservations need to be made by 
Earl Sawyer to get that rate.  Contact Earl at maryearl@swbell.net or 636 861 1547 prior to April 15, 2013.  
Please register early----it is easier to cancel than to get something after the hotel is full. 
 
Chandler Hill Vineyard is now an on your own function.  If you are interested is spending an afternoon on 
HWY 94 this is a great place to start and there are others in close proximity.  The problem is as a group 
they have minimums that are not feasible for our group this time around.  Many of the wineries close at 5PM, 
and it will be 1 or 1:30 before we finish lunch. 
 
If you have not sent your form please do so today so that we have an accurate number of attendees. 
 
NAME  __________________________________________________________________ 
GUEST__________________________________________________________________ 
CONTACT NUMBER _____________________EMAIL__________________________ 
 
WILL PARTICIPATE: CHECK ALL THAT APPLY: 
_____MEETING_____LUNCH_____WINE TASTING_____DINNER 
 
Any questions please contact Mary Sawyer at 636 861 1547 or maryearl@swbell.net 

2013 MISSOURI JCI SENATE ANNUAL MEETING 
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Tonya Benton 
MO JCI Senate Newsletter 
1425 Woodstone Drive 
St. Charles, MO  63304 
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